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Washington  County Courthouse

County Spotlight:

Sumner

Did you know...?

Nashville to Host Annual
NACo Conference This Month

Population: 130,449

County Seat: Gallatin

Sumner County Courthouse

*For more information, visit:

http://tennesseeencyclopedia.net

The National Association of Counties (NACo) has chosen

Nashville’s Gaylord Opryland Resort and Convention Center as the

site for its 2009 Annual Conference and Exposition.  The July 24-28

event will draw county officials and employees from across the

country to Davidson County to take part in numerous educational

sessions focused on local government concerns. The conference

allows participants the opportunity to network with peers from

different states, providing and sharing solutions with one another and

with partners in the federal government. Attendees will also be given

the chance to hear from new federal administration officials, cabinet

secretaries, and members of Congress. Over 200 exhibitors will be on

hand to showcase products and services aimed towards county

government leaders and employees, state associations of counties, and

county professional affiliates.

NACo is the only national organization that represents county

governments in the United States. Headquartered on Washington’s

Capitol Hill, the association provides essential services such as

legislative, research, technical, and public affairs assistance to the

nation’s 3,066 counties. NACo advances issues with a unified voice

before the federal government, improves the public’s understanding of

county government, assists counties in finding and sharing innovative

solutions through education and research, and provides value-added

services to save counties and taxpayers money. The organization, in

operation since 1935, is involved in a number of special projects that

deal with such issues as homeland security, drug abuse and broader

access to health care.

For more information on NACo and the 2009 NACo Annual

Conference and Exposition, please visit http://www.naco.org/.

Sumner County was named

for Revolutionary War

General Jethro Sumner.

Family Circle magazine

selected Hendersonville as

one of the Top Ten cities in

the United States for

families.

http://www.sumnertn.org

www.sumnertn.org
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MARK YOUR CALENDARS

Don’t Forget! The federal minimum wage rate

will increase to $7.25 per hour on July 24, 2009.

Grant Writing

Workshop

Learn how to stay in compliance

with grant management regulations

and laws by attending Grant Writing

USA’s two-day Grant Management

Workshop presented in partnership

with the State of Tennessee

Department of Economic and

Community Development, Research

and Planning Division, August 6-7,

2009. If your county offices receive

grant funds, this class is for you!

The course content is extensive and

includes such topics as reporting and

recordkeeping, overview of federal

grants, cost principles, and award

types.

CTAS is not sponsoring this

workshop, but we believe it has

merit and encourage your

attendance.  Sixteen hours of

COCTP recertification credit will be

awarded for attendance.  Remember

to use the CTAS recertification

form in order to receive COCTP

credit.

We are excited to offer a special

tuition rate of $545 (normally $595)

which includes Grant Writing USA’s

450-page grant management

workbook and reference guide.

Please use code “CTAS” to receive

this $50 discount at registration.

Tuition payment is not required at

the time of enrollment. Seating is

limited, online reservations are

necessary – please click here for

registration information.

FMLA/FLSA Workshops: During the months of August and
September, staff from the U.S. Department of Labor, Employment

Standards Administration (ESA) will instruct this workshop

pertaining to the Family Medical Leave Act (FMLA) and the Fair

Labors Standards Act (FLSA). The objective of the course is to

promote compliance with federal labor standards by covering such

topics as recordkeeping, enforcement of minimum wage and

overtime pay. To view course dates and register, please click here.

Four hours of category A or recertification credit will be awarded to

County Officials Certificate Training Program (COCTP) attendees.

ARRA Webinars: The Office of Management and Budget

(OMB) and the Recovery, Accountability and Transparency Board

have announced that webinars will be held the week of July 20, 2009

to provide information on implementing the guidance set forth in

OMB Memorandum M-09-21, Implementing Guidance for the

Reports on Use of Funds Pursuant to the American Recovery and

Reinvestment Act (ARRA) of 2009 that was released on June 22,

2009. Each webinar will focus on a major section of the Guidance as

well as on the technology solution. Click here to view a schedule of

the webinars. We strongly encourage you to participate in these

sessions.

Litter Grant Training: Last month, CTAS announced that TDOT

will be offering training sessions this summer for the litter grant

program. It is mandatory that someone from your litter grant program

attend one of these offerings. The training will cover the latest

informational updates, invoice and schedule sheet paperwork

procedures, monthly invoice reporting, and education network/

eligibility. CTAS staff will be presenting a new reporting model to

assist counties in receiving grant funds. Auditors will be available to

answer questions as well. The training is free, but registration is

required. To register and receive site details and times, email Teresa

Cubreath at Teresa.Cubreath@tn.gov.

http://www.ctas.utk.edu/PUBLIC/web/ctas.nsf/EntriesWeb/7831F590BD2C7E34862570F5006F5B36/$FILE/Recert+Form+-+PDF+May+2006.pdf
http://www.ctas.utk.edu/PUBLIC/web/ctas.nsf/EntriesWeb/7831F590BD2C7E34862570F5006F5B36/$FILE/Recert+Form+-+PDF+May+2006.pdf
http://grantwritingusa.com/events/manage/natn0809m.html
http://www.ctas.utk.edu/public/cocpt.nsf/RegistrationLocation?OpenForm
http://www.recovery.gov/?q=node/658#TB_inline?height=240&width=400&inlineId=tb_external
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County Officials E-News is a monthly newsletter provided by the University of Tennessee

County Technical Assistance Service in an effort to promote better county government

through direct assistance to county officials and their associations.

226 Capitol Boulevard, Suite 400 � Nashville, TN 37219

Phone: (615) 532-3555  ��Fax: (615) 532-3699

www.ctas.tennessee.edu

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

 Have comments or suggestions for this newsletter?

Contact Claire Marsalis at claire.marsalis@tennessee.edu.Upcoming OSHA

Training

July 24-28 National Association of Counties (NACo)

Annual Conference, Nashville

July 27-31 TN Sheriffs’ Association Annual Family Conference,

                        Sevierville

July 30-31 TDOT Litter Grant Program Training, Jackson

Aug. 5-6 OSHA Training Program, Winchester

Aug. 11 FMLA/FLSA Training, Knoxville

Aug. 12 FMLA/FLSA Training, Kingsport

Aug. 20 FMLA/FLSA Training, Jackson

Aug. 12-14 Association of County Mayors Conference, Knoxville

Aug. 21-22 TDOT Litter Grant Program Training, Sumner County
Sept. 2-3 TDOT Litter Grant Program Training, Jonesborough
Sept. 9 FMLA/FLSA Training, Franklin
Sept. 15-16 TDOT Litter Grant Program Training, Dunlap

On August 5 and 6, CTAS and

the UT Center for Industrial

Services (CIS)  will conduct a

pilot training program on

Occupational Safety and Health

Association (OSHA) regulations

and safety procedures for

highway officials in Franklin

County and surrounding

counties. CTAS will coordinate

the training and the class will be

taught by CIS Consultant Bryan

Lane. The 10 hour course will

include an introduction to

OSHA; OSHAct/General Duty

Clause; inspections, citations,

and penalties; walking and

working surfaces; means of

egress and fire protection; and

electrical safety. In addition to

providing classroom training,

Bryan will take the officials

through the highway shop area

and point out possible safety

hazards and/or safety

improvements. For registration

information, double-click the

icon      . Once this pilot

program has been completed,

CTAS and CIS plan to conduct

similar workshops in each of the

CTAS regions.

*For more detailed event information, click here.

New Statewide One- and Two-Family Residential

Construction Standards Legislation

A Spotlight on the new statewide one- and two-family residential

construction standards legislation is now available and can be

accessed by double clicking the icon (     ) or by visiting the CTAS

website. The Spotlight explains the new legislation, including a

discussion on the role of local governments. The new legislation is

part of the Tennessee Clean Energy Future Act of 2009. If you have

questions about this new legislation, or if you would like further

information, please contact your CTAS County Government

Consultant.

http://www.ctas.utk.edu/PUBLIC/web/ctas.nsf/search/EventsCalendar?opendocument
www.ctas.tennessee.edu
www.ctas.tennessee.edu



               
 


 C   O    C    T    P  C   O    C    T    P 


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


 
 
 


OSHA Training for Highway Officials 
 


On August 5 and 6, CTAS and the UT Center for Industrial Services (CIS)  will conduct a pilot 
training program on Occupational Safety and Health Association (OSHA) regulations  and safety 


procedures for highway officials.  The 10 hour course will include an introduction to OSHA; 
OSHAct/General Duty Clause; inspections, citations, and penalties; walking and working surfaces; 


means of egress and fire protection; and electrical safety. In addition to providing classroom training, 
CIS Safety Consultant Bryan Lane will take the officials through the highway shop area and point out 


possible safety hazards and/or safety improvements. Attendees will receive 10 hours of COCTP 
category A or recertification credit.  


 
*Registration deadline is 4:00pm, Thursday, July 30th* 


 
Times:  8:30 a.m. till 4:00 p.m. on August 5 (lunch provided) – Meet at Franklin County Annex 


8:30 a.m. till Noon August 6 – Meet at Franklin County Highway Department 
 


Franklin County Highway Department   Franklin County Annex 
207 South Cedar Street     Rescue Squad Training Room  
Winchester, TN 37398     851 Dinah Shore Boulevard 
       Winchester, TN 37398 


Registration Form 
 


Name: _________________________  ID Number: _____________________________   
 
Email address (required) __________________________________________________ 
 
County: ____________________ Title: _______________________________________ 
 
Address: ________________________________________________________________ 
 
City: _____________________________________ Zip: __________________________ 
 
Phone: _________________________ Fax: ____________________________________ 
 


Please fax, email or mail this form to: 
 County Technical Assistance Service 


Attn: Claire Marsalis 
226 Capitol Boulevard Building, Suite 400 


Nashville, TN 37219 
615-532-3699 (fax) 


Claire.Marsalis@tennessee.edu 
 


 



mailto:Claire.Marsalis@tennessee.edu

mailto:Claire.Marsalis@tennessee.edu



		Registration Form

		Name: _________________________  ID Number: _____________________________  

		Email address (required) __________________________________________________



Marsalis
File Attachment
OSHA Registration 09.pdf




In order to increase the state’s energy efficiency, 
the Tennessee General Assembly has enacted 
the “Tennessee Clean Energy Future Act of 2009.” 
As part of this Act, the legislature amended  
§ 68-120-101 of the Tennessee Code Annotated, 
which provides for minimum statewide building 
construction standards, to authorize the 
Department of Commerce and Insurance to 
adopt a one- and two-family residential code. 
The State Fire Marshal (SFM), who is also the 
Commissioner of Commerce and Insurance, 
will be responsible for enforcement of the code 
it adopts. Many local governments already 
have adopted and are enforcing, to varying 
degrees, a one- and two-family residential 
construction code. The legislation, however, 
grants the opportunity for a one- and two-family 
residential construction code to apply to all 
areas of the state.


BUILDING CODE ENFORCEMENT 
PRIOR TO ENACTMENT 
OF THE TENNESSEE CLEAN ENERGY 
FUTURE ACT OF 2009
Building Codes (for buildings other than one- 
and two-family residential construction) — 
The SFM’s office is currently charged with 
enforcement of building construction safety 
standards. Minimum building construction 
standards have been adopted by the SFM by 
rule for state, city, and county buildings and 
certain private buildings other than one- and 


two-family dwellings. The standards include 
provisions relating to structural strength and 
stability, means of egress and fire safety. 
T.C.A. 68-120-101(b) allows local governments 
to adopt and enforce their own building 
construction safety standards for buildings (other 
than state buildings, educational occupancies 
or any other occupancy requiring inspection by 
the SFM for initial licensure which are always 
reviewed by the SFM’s office but may also be 
reviewed locally). According to the SFM, 
35 jurisdictions (so called “exempt” jurisdictions) 
presently enforce building construction safety 
standards pursuant to this authority. Being an 
“exempt” jurisdiction basically means that the 
local jurisdiction enforces the codes themselves 
instead of the state. Local jurisdictions can lose 
this exemption if they fail to adequately enforce 
the codes or if the codes they have adopted 
are not current within seven years of the latest 
edition (unless otherwise approved by the SFM, 
which will be required to be in writing under the 
new law). This regulatory scheme remains in place 
under the new Act.


WHAT HAS CHANGED UNDER THE ACT?
1.	 As part of the effort to improve energy 


efficiency in the state, the Act amends  
§ 68-120-101 to add energy efficiency  
to the standards to consider in adoption  
of the minimum statewide building  
construction standards. 


July 16, 2009
NEW STATEWIDE ONE- AND TWO-FAMILY 


RESIDENTIAL CONSTRUCTION STANDARDS LEGISLATION


County Technical
Assistance Service


CTAS operates in cooperation with the Tennessee County Services Association and the County Officials Association of Tennessee.
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2.	 The Act also adds one- and two-family 
dwellings, except renovations, to the list of 
structures that may be subject to a building 
code adopted by the SFM. This is the most 
significant change in the Act as it relates to 
building construction standards and is the 
part of the Act that grants the opportunity for 
a one- and two-family residential construction 
code to apply to all areas of the state without 
any local government mandate. The Act 
makes it clear that the statewide standards 
will not include mandatory sprinklers for 
one- and two-family dwellings, but local 
governments may adopt more stringent 
standards should they choose to do so. 


State enforcement v. local enforcement — 
As in the prior version of § 68-120-101, local 
government jurisdictions can be exempt from 
statewide standards by enforcing standards 
themselves. In order to provide flexibility to 
local governments, the Act allows a local 
government to: 
(1)	 enforce the construction codes for non-


one- and two-family residences as in current 
law (according to the SFM, a few counties 
currently do this), 


(2)	 enforce the one- and two-family residential 
code, so long as current within seven years 
(according to the SFM, a significant number 
of counties already do this), or 


(3)	 enforce both. 


In other words, the local government can enforce 
either one or both of these codes and the state 
will enforce the codes the local government 
chooses not to enforce. A survey of local 
governments relating to the enforcement of one- 
and two-family residential codes shows that many 


local governments have adopted versions of 
a residential code, but some have adopted the 
old Southern Building Code, which is no longer in 
print, and some do not have the means to enforce 
the code they have adopted. 


State adoption of the residential code — With 
respect to the new part of the law relating to 
one- and two-family residential construction, 
the International Residential Code (IRC) is the 
only code with 2003, 2006 and 2009 editions. 
The SFM’s office will determine which code will 
be adopted during a formal rulemaking process 
conducted by the SFM’s office, and this process 
will involve proposed rules, public hearings, 
a determination of legality by the Attorney 
General, and the filing of a final rule which takes 
effect 90 days after filing with the Secretary of 
State. The SFM’s office has advised that this 
process will occur this year and is the reason that 
the law does not take effect until next year. Local 
governments and other interested parties will 
have an opportunity to participate in the process 
and see which code will be adopted prior to 
making any determination with respect to what, 
if any, action the local government might need 
to take.


The changes made to § 68-120-101 will obviously 
increase the workload for the SFM. To handle 
this increased volume of enforcement, the Act 
authorizes the SFM to contract with cities 
and counties, as well as with individuals from 
the private sector, to Act as deputy building 
inspectors. The inspectors will be paid a fee for 
the inspections they perform. The schedule of 
fees will be set during the rulemaking process 
discussed previously.
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Opt-out provision for one- and two-family 
residential codes available to all local governing 
bodies — Local governing bodies are allowed 
to opt out of minimum statewide standards 
applicable to one- and two-family dwellings 
regardless of whether the local jurisdiction is 
enforcing its own code or has no code at all. 
This opt-out requires a two-thirds vote by the 
local governing body and expires 180 days after 
the next local legislative body election (or at an 
earlier date if set out in the resolution). Thus, 
should a county legislative body choose to opt-
out of the application of minimum statewide 
standards to one- and two-family dwellings in its 
jurisdiction, the opt-out will last only from the 
effective date of the resolution until 180 days 
after the next county legislative body election. At 
such time, in order to continue the opt-out, the 
county legislative body will need to pass another 
resolution by a two-thirds vote. 


It should be noted that there is no urgency for 
a county to opt-out at this time. The Act does 
not go into effect until July 1, 2010. Also, the 
Act is not self-executing, and a county will have 
at least 90 days from the date any rules are filed 
with the Secretary of State to exercise an opt-
out should the county determine that it does not 
desire to have minimum one- and two-family 
residential codes in its jurisdiction. Further, there 
is presently no state-adopted code to take effect, 
so local governing bodies do not have complete 


information upon which to make a decision to 
opt out.  Lastly, counties should take the time to 
consider whether they want to take advantage 
of the state incentives that will be offered to 
encourage the application of a one- and two-
family residential code, including a $500,000 
budget appropriation to aid state and local 
governments in training and purchasing code 
books and the recently announced $9.3 million 
energy initiative incentive that will be available 
to small- and mid-sized cities and counties in the 
form of grants of up to $100,000, which will have 
a preference for local governments that plan to 
enforce or have the state enforce one- and two-
family residential codes. 


Should a local governing body change its mind 
about opting out of the one- and two-family 
residential code, the Act does permit a local 
governing body to reverse its action at any time by 
a simple majority vote. Taking such action would 
make one- and two-family dwellings subject to the 
minimum statewide code.


Under the Act, local governing bodies are 
required to transmit any resolutions adopted 
under § 68-120-101, whether they are opting out 
or back in, to the SFM’s office.


Effective date — The provisions of the Act 
amending § 68-120-101 become effective 
on July 1, 2010. 


The University of Tennessee is an EEO/AA/Title VI/Title IX/Section 504/ADA/ADEA institution.
CTAS0377   •   E15-1570-000-001-10


www.ctas.tennessee.edu
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